

## FLOYD COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION Henry Webb, Superintendent 106 North Front Avenue Prestonsburg, Kentucky 41653 Telephone (606) 886-2354 Fax (606) 886-8862 www.floyd.kyschools.us

Sherry Robinson, Chair - District 5 Dr. Chandra Varia, Vice-Chair - District 2 Linda C. Gearheart, Member - District 1 William "Junior" Newsome, Member - District 3 Rhonda Meade, Member - District 4

## May Regular Board of Education Meeting

As I write this month's report, our 2017 school year has ended. Mother Nature was very kind this year and we had a great year of teaching and learning for kids. This month we want to say a very special thank you to our Board of Education for their continued focus on our district motto, "It's ALL ABOUT KIDS". Additionally, I want to say a special thank you to our 1,000+ staff who remain committed to doing "Whatever it takes" for our KIDS!

While our KPREP reporting is still uncertain in the fall, we are convinced our KIDS once again have performed at very high levels due to their amazing effort and the year of learning that, we had. While we may no longer get individual scores our mission has been and will continue to be that EVERY CHILD reaches his/her full potential and is ready for College/Career. A Special thank you to our OUSTANDING TEAM for continuing to raise expectations and rigor while at the same time caring for our KIDS

Once again, we finished the year with over 95% attendance. We commend our TEAM and our KIDS for their hard work and dedication to ensure we get kids in school, as they cannot learn if they are not in school. Additionally, showing up daily is a life skill that we must continue to instill in our kids to ensure they are college/career ready.

We graduated our 63 kid from our Early College and 19 of our 42 kids this year had 4.0 GPA's. Thank you to our Board of Education for your commitment to our kids. This program is one of the very bright spots for our kids in our district. Special thank you to our TEAM at the academy and our great partners at BSCTC.

FCHS continues to move rapidly and is scheduled to be ready on time for school. RLC has made significant gains over the last few weeks and BLHS continues to move forward. We are very excited about these new facilities for our kids!

Lastly, this has been a great May and a Great year! We are excited about the summer for reflection and plaining to make 2018 our best year of teaching and learning to date.

We want to once again, thank our board of education for being visionary leaders for the KIDS of Floyd County. Our district continues to move for our KIDS due to your leadership and support.

We sincerely appreciate your leadership.